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International EMF Project

World Health Organization

Geneva, Switzerland

Attention:  Dr. Emilie van Deventere, EMF Program

Subject:    Framework to Develop Precautionary Measures in Areas of Scientific Uncertainty

                 (Draft October 2004)

This letter of comment is written to address deficiencies in the WHO EMF Framework document related to scientific uncertainty and precautionary action.

WHO has not met its stated objective that “encourages the use of rational, well thought-out precautionary measures based on scientific principles.” (Page 4).  WHO has essentially abdicated its role to protect public health in this Framework.  

On Page 31 of the Framework is this statement on Exposure limits:

· Exposure limits should be based on sound science and should not be changed as a precautionary measure.  ICNIRP exposure limits for RF already include a large safety factor for the general public, which allows for uncertainty in the scientific evidence relating to health effects.

ICNIRP exposure limits, as well as those developed by IEEE, recognize tissue heating as the only scientifically established harm that can arise from exposure to RF radiation.  Both ICNIRP and IEEE exposure limits ignore RF radiation's ability to couple with living cell membranes which alters the movements of large biological molecules and thereby causes a degree of ionization in aqueous media.

To address the biological significance of this effect of RF radiation exposure on living tissue, we submit two documents authored by Richard A. Albanese, MD who, since the mid 1980's, has directed research in radiation analysis for the Occupational and Environmental Health Directorate and later the Biomechanisms and Computation Branch, Directed Energy Bioeffects Division of the United States Air Force.  Both documents are provided by Dr. Albanese as a private citizen and do not represent the views or opinions of the U.S. Department of Defense or any of its component elements.

The first document is the November 22, 2004 Comment of Dr. Albanese to the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) as part of FCC's rulemaking proceeding on RF safety regulations for wireless infrastructure and base station emissions to prevent human exposure to potentially unsafe levels 

	
	of RF radiation.


The second document is an article entitled:  "In the Best of All Possible Worlds:  A Medical Perspective on Electromagnetic Safety and Health."  It was cleared by the US Air Force as a private work in 1995, and was submitted by Dr. Albanese to the IEEE Technology and Society Magazine.

As Dr. Albanese's documents emphasize, to date there is no disease rate data that demonstrate no increased mortality or morbidity for ambient-level RF radiation exposure to the public at the level of no more than one case in 10,000 persons for the duration of a human life.  As a ubiquitous and increasing environmental factor, RF radiation must be "regulated at the same level of human risk commonly used with other similar agents such as food additives, and ionizing radiations."

WHO's EMF Program Framework to Develop Precautionary Measures in Areas of Scientific Uncertainty (Draft October 2004), like the present RF safety policy espoused in the United States by the FCC, fails to scrutinize human exposure to EMFs with appropriate and responsible public health principles.

Respectfully submitted,

Janet Newton, President

The EMR Policy Institute

P.O. Box 117

Marshfield VT  05658 USA

